MINUTES OF THE MEETING OF THE BOARD OF FIRE COMMISSIONERS



ISLIP TERRACE FIRE DISTRICT 

FEBRUARY 9, 2015
A regularly scheduled meeting of the Board of Fire Commissioners of the Islip Terrace Fire District was held on February 9, 2015 , and called to order by Chairman Faracco at 7:09 p.m. at 264 Beaverdam Road Islip Terrace, N.Y. with the following present:

Chairman





John Faracco



Vice Chairman




Bob Schmidt
Commissioner


 

Tony Maieli

District Secretary




Lori Ann Messino

District Supervisor




Perry Rocco

Chief






Tom Quagliaria




1st Asst Chief




Joe Rosadio

2nd Asst.  Chief




Jonathan Hol1born








Pledge to the Flag.

Moment of silence was led by Chairman Faracco
Motion to approve previous meeting minutes of January 29, 2015 made by Commissioner Schmidt seconded by Commissioner Maieli with all in favor
Motion to approve warrants & claims, made by Comm. Maieli seconded by Comm Schmidt with all in favor. Warrants and Claims in amounts of $13,017.59 and $5,498.30 have been submitted, reviewed, approved and paid.
Letter received by the Chief advising Robert McGee has moved out of district and therefore resigned from the department.  Chief advised he will return all equipment by the end of the month. 

2/9/15
Letters received from Chief requesting a change in status for the following members:

John Koenigsdorf is being reclassified from medical suspension to return to duty as a Class B Fire Fighter.

James Fetherston is being reclassified from medical suspension to return to duty as a Class A Fire Fighter.

Juan Mendoza is being reclassified from sick leave to return to duty as a Class A Fire Fighter.  
Motion to approve these reclassifications made by Comm. Maieli seconded by Comm. Schmidt with all in favor.

Letters received from the Chief that FF Alfred Knott, has been qualified on the 3-6-16, FF Elizabeth Brinkman, has been qualified on the 3-6-16, and FF Joseph Felder, has been qualified on the 3-6-1 and the 3-6-5.  Chief feels confident in their ability. 

Letter received from Chief that Ex-Chief John Maratea would like to start driver training on the 3-6-3, Elizabeth McGovern would like to start driver training on the 3-6-16, Ex-Chief William Moon would like to start driver training on the 3-6-5.  Chief submitted copies of their driver’s licenses for review and approval.
Chief requested the use of 3-6-9 or 3-6-10 for Anton Nadvornik Sr. for the purpose of attending the Junior Drill Team Association meetings. Motion to approve made by Comm. Maieli seconded by Comm. Schmidt with all in favor.

Chief requested the use of 3-6-9 for Harry Allen and Anton Nadvornik Jr for the purpose of attending Intro to Fire Office Training at the Fire Academy on 3/5&3/12. Motion to approve made by Comm. Schmidt seconded by Comm. Maieli with all in favor. 
Chief reported all members who attended FASNY winter games had a great time and all went well.

Ladies Auxiliary requests the use of meeting room and kitchen for their Bunny breakfast on Friday, March 27, 2015 through Sunday, March 29, 2015.  Motion to approve this request made by Comm. Schmidt seconded by Comm. Maieli with all in favor.
2/9/15
Chief requested a purchase of one 800 band radio with vehicle charger and remote speaker for 3-6-16. Approx. cost $5000.00. Discussion tabled until next business meeting.

Chief reported the uniform inspection was held on January 18, 2015.  Chief submitted a list of requests for uniforms/bunker gear. 
Chief discussed the 100th anniversary coming soon and the possibility of redesigning the Department uniforms. He would like to display rank designation with pins and crosses on each member’s uniform. 
Copies of January 2015 PCR’s have been handed over to the Chief for QA/QI.

District Supervisor advised he will discuss 1st responders taking the 800 radio out with them at all times with Scott Crosby. 

Chief requested a purchase order NTE $1634.00 for the purchase of two HT1250 radios with remote speaker mic for 3-6-8 from Com Tech.  Motion to approve made by Comm. Schmidt seconded by Comm. Maieli with all in favor.
Chief submitted a letter with quotes and specs for a department camera to be used solely for department events, i.e. parades, fire scenes, members pictures etc.  Discussion tabled.

1st Asst. Chief  Rosadio advised Ebola training going well. Second department training is complete and will have SOP’s and SOG’s by March meeting.  He will also forward a list of equipment on hand by the March meeting.

Chief requested a purchase order NTE $200.00 for the purpose of FF Robert Maxner to attend Incident Scene Safety Course on 2/28/15 and 3/28/15.  Motion to approve made by Comm. Schmidt seconded by Comm. Maieli with all in favor.

1st Asst. Chief Rosadio discussed the Ladies Auxiliary banner needing some clean up.  May need to make repairs to frames and take banner to the cleaners.
2/9/15
1st Asst. Chief Rosadio reported that the sub-station is in need of some cooking utensils.  Comm. Maieli advised he will do an inventory and report on it by next meeting.

Chief requested a purchase order NTE $12.00 per person for the purpose of attending the Fire Fighters, Rescue and EMS Mega Show at Nassau Coliseum on February 21 and 22, 2015.  Motion to approve made by Comm. Schmidt seconded by Comm. Maieli with all in favor.

Chief advised the St. Patrick’s Day Parade will be held Sunday, March 1, 2015 at 2 pm in East Islip. Chief requested a purchase order NTE $1100.00 for the Wantagh American Legion Pipe Band for this parade.  Motion to approve made by Comm. Schmidt seconded by Comm. Maieli with all in favor. 

Chief submitted a quote for department flags for deceased member services.  He requested a purchase order NTE $400.00 for 2 flags. And submitted two different designs for review.  Motion to approve made by Comm. Schmidt seconded by Comm. Maieli with all in favor.

District Supervisor held a discussion with Chief Quagliaria regarding safety vests with 5 point break away.  Chief requested a purchase order NTE $1000 for the purchase of approximately 3 dozen ITFD labeled safety vests from NYSPSP.  Motion to approve made by Comm. Schmidt seconded by Comm. Maieli with all in favor.
District Supervisor reported gear room moving along.  Truck house lights just about completed.  Received floor mats, new hose boxes.  Racks for south wall will be in shortly.

Comm. Schmidt advised communications are complete with the tower. Signal sounds great and all working well.

Comm. Schmidt held a discussion with Chief regarding the 1st responder and asked for feedback on how it is handled.

District Supervisor advised 3-6-2 is going for a pump test and 3-6-5 is coming back.

2/9/15

Motion to adjourn meeting at 8:16 p.m. made by Comm. Schmidt seconded by Comm. Maieli with all in favor.
Respectfully submitted,

Lori Ann Messino
District Secretary
